

2018 北京十四中高一(上)期中

英 语

班级:

姓名:

- 1. 本试卷共 10 页, 共 7 道小题, 满分 150 分。考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 在答题卡上指定位置贴好条形码, 或填涂考号。
- 3. 试顾答案一律增涂或书写在答题卡上,在试卷上作答无效。
- 4. 在答题卡上,选择题用 2B 铅笔作箐,其他试题用黑色字迹签字笔作答。
- 5. 答题不得使用任何涂改工具。

第一卷(共分)

第一部分: 听力理解(共三节,共80分)

第一节(共5小题,每小题1.5分,共7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话,每段对话后有一道小题,从每题所给的 ABC 三个选项中选出最佳选项。

- 1 . What does the boy want for breakfast?
 - A. Bread.
- B. Pancakes.
- C. Sandwich.
- 2. What did the man do in his vacation?
 - A. He stayed at home, B. He took some courses. C. He did part-time job
- 3. How. does the man feel about the interview?
 - A. Confident.
- B. Uncertain.
- C. Disappointed.

- 4. Whatis the man doing?
 - A. Making an apology B. Making an offer. C. Making a request.

5. Where is the post office?







第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,共1S分)

听下面 4 段对话,每段对话后有几道小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选顶中选出最佳选项。听第 6 段材料,回答 第6至7颗。

- 6. What happened to the man in today's game?

 - A. He broke his leg . B. He injured his ankle. C. He hurt his back.
- 7. What docs the woman ask the man to do?

 - A. Give up sports. B. Lie comfortably.
- C. Stop arguing.

听第7段材料,回答第8至9题。

- 8. Who made the phone call?
- A. A taxi driver. B. The woman's husband. C. A traffic policeman.
- 9. What happened to the woman?
- A. She got sick suddenly.
- B. She had a baby in the car.
 C. She got hurt in the accident.
- 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题,
- 10. Where are the speakers? A. At a party.
 - B. At a conference
- C. At an interview



11. What is Greg famous for?

A. Training snakes. B. Playing Yo-Yo. C. Doing magic tricks.

12. What's Brad Pitt wearing?

A yellow shirt. B.A purple jacket. C. A black coat.

听第9段材料,回答第13至15题。

13. When does the class meet on Tuesdays?

14. In which room will the class meet in the last par of the course?

A. Room309 B. Room405. C Room511.

15. Which is most important for a student's grade?

A. Research projects. B. Midterm & final tests C. Quizzes

第三节(共5小题,每小题1.5分,共7.5分)

听下面一段对话,完成第16至20题,每小题仅填写一个词。

Tr	avel Agency Enquiry Form
Customer's name	Susan 16
Destination	17
Time	On a 18 in August
Number of people	3
Requirements	Type: Apartment
about	Price: Less than C_ a day
accommodation	Location: Near the_ 20

第二部分: 完形填空(每小题 1.5分, 共 30分)

阅读下面短文,从A、B. C. D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。

My Hero

What does it mean to be a hero? I think a hero is someone who goes out of his way to make others happy. My hero is M r. Wright, my chorus (合唱队) teacher.

When I was 12years old, my grandparents passed away. I was really close to them, and losing them was the hardest thing I've ever had to 21 through. I couldn't eat, sleep, or think; I felt like I couldn't even breathe. It was as if my whole world had fallen down from under me, and I 22 into this huge hole of depression (抑郁).

23 was battling depression, I was determined to make my high school years the best of my life. It was difficult to be 24, but I had to try. I joined Women's Choir. M r. Wright was the choral director and he was so funny that the first day, I just knew I had made the best 25 of my life.

As the year progressed, I loved chorus more and more. I began to smile again and really enjoy 26. Then one day that all changed. My friends - or those that I thought were my friends - started talking about me behind my back. I was 27, and I sat by myself. Mr. Wright came over and asked what was wrong. The look in his eyes told me that I could 28 him. Trying hard to 29 back tears, I told him the whole story.

When I finished, he nodded and told me, "If you never learn anything from me, learn this: No one is worth 30 your joy. "What M r. Wright said really 31 a chord (心境) in my heart. He 32 cared about me and what was going on. I'll never be able to thank him enough, because he not only saved me but has 33 every day of it since. Any time I feel like giving 34 , I remember M r. Wright's words and push forward.

I'm proud to say that I35 my depression, and I'm now a senior. I'm still a 36 of chorus, and now I'm also in the best choir at my school.

Mr. Wright is a hero 37 everyone he meets. He cares about every single person who walks through his door, and he loves what he does more than any other teacher I've known. That's 38 he deserves to be



Educator of the Year. He deserves the 39 not just this year but every year.

I'm glad I had the opportunity to meet you, M r. Wright. You are an 40 teacher, and I hope you realize that. You're my hero.

1 call	ce that. Tou le h	ny 115	E10.				
21. A	. put	В.	walk	С.	run	D.	go
22. A	looked	В.	broke	С.	fell	D.	turned
23. A	If	В.	Although	C.	Because	D.	Once
24. A	happy	В.	calm	C,	smart	D.	confident
25. A	suggestion	В.	decision	C.	effort	D.	offer
26. A	care	В.	nature	C.	health	D.	life
27. A	refused	В.	forgotten	С.	hurt	D.	trapped
28. A	trust	В.	impress	C.	respect	D.	satisfy
29. A	set	В.	fight	C.	take	D.	call
30. A	stealing	В.	sharing	С.	hiding	D.	feeling
31. A	braked	В.	struck	C.	played	D.	shook
32. A	cheerfully	В.	normally	C.	exactly	D.	truly
33. A	taken	В.	started	С.	understood	D.	influenced
34. A	off	В.	out	C.	up	D.	away
35. A	beat	В.	suffered	C.	developed	D.	saved
36. A	leader	В.	part	С.	fan	D.	dancer
37. A	about	В.	with	С.	to	D.	at
38. A	when	В.	what	С.	where	D.	why
39. A	. title	В.	job	С.	help	D.	name
40. A	amusing	В.	ambitious	C.	amazing	D.	advanced

第三部分: 阅读理解(共两节,共40分)

第一节(每小题2分,共30分)

A

Lakeway Middle School Now Has Its Own School Store!

The Lion's Den

Stop by the Lion's Den before or after school or during lunch to check out the various goods available at our new school store. Here you can find school supplies, gym uniforms and gifts. Choir(合唱团) students manage the store and are ready to serve you. Money raised from sales will help purchase new music, costumes, and sound equipment for the choir.

Everything you need for school is available at the Lion's Den. Come in today to see for yourself!

Location: Room 2258, next to the dining hall
Hours: Monday—Friday
7:30—8:00 A.M., 11:30 A.M.—1:30 P.M., and

Used Book Donations

Donations of used books are welcome and rewarded. Drop off your used book donations in the store. For every five books donated, receive a Lions Reward Coin good for 25 cents off your next purchase at the Lion's Den.

Save and Win

Bring the following coupons(优惠券) in when you visit the Lion's Den. You can save 20% off your first purchase, receive a free pen or pencil, and enter your name and grade in a drawing to win a T-shirt. Scan the QR code, and you can get more discount information.







41.	The Lion's Den raises money t	o
	A. buy books	B. help school choir
	C. support the poor	D. build a new school
42.	If you donate five used books,	you can get
	A. a Lions Reward Coin	B. 20% off
	C. more discount information	D. a free pencil or pen
43.	Your personal information is n	eeded to
	A. get the membership	B. join the school choir
	C win a T-shirt	D. scan the QR code
44.	We can probably read this	passage from
	A. a textbook	B. a travel guide
	C. a science magazine	D. a school website.
		B

My parents said I lost my hearing as a baby, but I knew I hadn't lost anything. None of my parts had dropped off. Nothing had changed: I could hear music that was close enough to me. I could also hear my mom when she was in the same room. I could even hear my cat purr if I put my good ear on top of him.

I wasn't aware of any hearing loss until I began to wear a hearing aid when I started living alone. I noticed it ruined my peace of mind: pencils tapping, phones ringing, and refrigerators humming. Then, I began to discover many things I couldn't do. I couldn't tell where sounds came from, nor could I tell fire alarms from burglar alarms. I once missed a job interview because I misheard the address on the phone. For the first time, I had to admit that I had lost something.

Unlike a wheelchair, my disability doesn't announce itself. When I got jobs, I chose to keep it as a secret. One day a business friend said, —Nicolette, sometimes in meetings you answer the wrong questions. People don't know you can't hear, so they think you're strange, stupid—or just plain rude. It would be better to just tell them. | But I knew if I told, people might see on ly my disability, and they might forget that I was also a writer, a painter, and a good gardener. I felt disabled and helpless.

This bothered me till I met my husband. One morning at the shore I was listening to the sounds of the sea when my husband said, —Hear the bird? | —What bird? | I listened hard until I heard a tiny sound. If he hadn' t mentioned it I would never have noticed it. As I listened, slowly I began to hear—or perhaps imagine—a distant song. Did I really hear it? Or just heard in my heart what he shared with me? I realized that songs imagined were as sweet as songs heard and songs shared were sweeter still.

This sharing is what both the disabled and non-disabled want. Every one of us, if we live long enough, will become disabled in some way. Let's share. Now, just let me see your lips when you speak. And ask what you want to know. These are conversations we all should have, and it's not that hard to begin.

- 45. When the author wore the hearing aid, she _____.
 - A. felt better prepared for the job interviews
 - B. was able to enjoy different sounds
 - C. experienced a sense of loss
- D. was teased by others
- 46. She didn't tell her disability to others because _____.
 - A. people might focus on her hearing loss
 - B. she could get the work done as abled

官方微信公众号:bj-gaokao 咨询热线:010-5751 5980 官方网站:<mark>www.gaokzx.com</mark> 微信客服:gaokzx2018



- C. people might be curious about it
- D. she wanted to do more jobs
- 47. Why did Nicolette write the passage?
 - A. To draw people's attention to the hearing problem
 - B. To tell people not to treat the disabled differently.
 - C. To remember the challenges she faced.
 - D. To show how much she missed before.

C

Phone Soap: Charge and Clean Your Phone

You may charge your phone every day, but do you clean your phone as much? Whatever your hands touch, your phones touch. It has been discovered that some phones have 18 times more bacteria and viruses than any surface in a public restroom. So it probably won't surprise you that a 2011 University of London study found that one in six of our phones have bacteria and viruses on them—specifically, the bacteria called E. coli.

The research on bacteria and viruses led to the invention of Phone Soap. It is not actually liquid like dishwasher soap. It is a phone charger that uses the electromagnetic radiation (辐射) used in hospitals to kill 99.9 percent of bacteria and viruses, cleaning your phone while it charges.

"There are really certain types of bacteria and viruses that we should not be in touch with, and they are really on our phones," says Wes Barnes, the Phone Soap co-founder. It all started while his cousin and co-founder, Dan LaPorte, was in his cancer research lab at college. "He realized he got the idea of getting rid of bacteria and viruses on the phones," said Barnes. "In the lab they used UV-C light for destroying them. He realized this would be the fastest, most powerful way to kill any bacteria and viruses living on electronic machines."

Phone Soap looks like a little metal suitcase. Your phone rests in to charge and get cleaned at the same time. Instead of plugging your phone into the wall, you'd plug it into the Phone Soap charger box. The process only takes a few minutes but, Barnes says, "The idea is that you can leave it in there overnight if you want to keep charging. Reflective paint keeps the light completely around the phone so it cleans the phone fully."

The co-founders spent 2013 finding the right companies and they started shipping the product in late November. By last week's International Consumer Electronics Show in Las Vegas, Phone Soap was all grown-up. Both co-founders have left their previous jobs and are selling Phone Soap nonstop. "We're shipping almost more than we can handle each day," Barnes says. "It's been a great adventure."

48.	We can learn from the first paragraph that
	A. phones can be very dirty
	B. phones are where bacteria are born
	C. most phones are attacked by bacteria
	D. phones store more bacteria in a restroom
49.	According to the passage, Phone Soap
	A. takes a whole night to kill bacteria
	B. deals with bacteria with radiation
	C. is a kind of liquid like dishwasher soap
	D. has to be plugged into the wall to work
50.	From what Barnes said in the last paragraph, we can infer that
	A. Phone Soap is in great demand now
	B. Phone Soap is really hard to handle
	C. they can't produce enough Phone Soap
	D. they'll make improvements to Phone Soap



- 51. What's the passage mainly about?
 - A. Methods of cleaning phones.
 - B. Tips on charging phones quickly.
 - C. Soap killing harmful bacteria on phones.
 - D. A phone charger keeping your phone clean.

D

Suppose you become a leader in an organization. It's very likely that you' ll want to have volunteers to help with the organization's activities. To do so, it should help to understand why people undertake volunteer work and what keeps their interest in the work.

Let's begin with the question of why people volunteer. Researchers have identified several factors that motivate people to get involved. For example, people volunteer to express personal values related to unselfishness, to expand their range of experiences, and to strengthen social relationships. If volunteer positions do not meet these needs, people may not wish to participate. To select volunteers, you may need to understand the motivations of the people you wish to attract.

People also volunteer because they are required to do so. To increase levels of community service, some schools have launched compulsory volunteer programs. Unfortunately, these programs can shift people's wish of participation from an internal factor (e.g., "I volunteer because it's important to me") to an external factor (e.g., "I volunteer because I'm required to do so"). When that happens, people become less likely to volunteer in the future. People must be sensitive to this possibility when they make volunteer activities a must.

Once people begin to volunteer, what leads them to remain in their positions over time? To answer this question, researchers have conducted follow-up studies in which they track volunteers over time. For instance, one study followed 238 volunteers in Florida over a year. One of the most important factors that influenced their satisfaction as volunteers was the amount of suffering they experienced in their volunteer positions. Although this result may not surprise you, it leads to important practical advice. The researchers note that attention should be given to "training methods that would prepare volunteers for troublesome situations or provide them with strategies for coping with the problem they do experience".

Another study of 302 volunteers at hospitals in Chicago focused on individual differences in the degree to which people view "volunteer" as an important social role. It was assumed that those people for whom the role of volunteer was most part of their personal identity would also be most likely to continue volunteer work. Participants indicated the degree to which the social role mattered by responding to statements such as "Volunteering in Hospital is an important part of who I am." Consistent with the researchers' expectations, they found a positive correlation (正相关) between the strength of role identity and the length of time people continued to volunteer. These results, once again, lead to concrete advice: "Once an individual begins volunteering, continued efforts might focus on developing a volunteer role identity.... Items like T-shirts that allow volunteers to be recognized publicly for their contributions can help strengthen role identity".

- 52. People volunteer mainly out of _____.
 - A. academic requirements B. social expectations
 - C. financial rewards D. internal needs
- 53. What can we learn from the Florida study?
 - A. Follow-up studies should last for one year.
 - B. Volunteers should get mentally prepared.
 - C. Strategy training is a must in research.
 - D. Volunteers are provided with concrete advice.
- 54. What is most likely to motivate volunteers to continue their work?



- A. Individual differences in role identity.
- B. Publicly identifiable volunteer T-shirts.
- C. Role identity as a volunteer.
- D. Practical advice from researchers.
- 55. What is the best title of the passage?
 - A. How to Get People to Volunteer
 - B. How to Study Volunteer Behaviors
 - C. How to Keep Volunteers' Interest
 - D. How to Organize Volunteer Activities

第二节 信息回填:(每小题 2 分, 共 10 分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Personalized Exercise

As the start of every year, many of us promise ourselves that a certain number of times a week we will go to the gym or attend an exercise class. But finally many of us just struggle to fit exercise into our lives, or start off well and then give up. Why do we have a good plan at the beginning and fail to achieve it in the end? How can we deal with the problem? ___56_

It is important to determine your motivation first. Are you mainly interested in de-stressing or in getting fitter? If your goal is relaxation, then ask yourself if you want to do it energetically. 57 If you have a calmer style, you can do something quite different. You could choose solitary exercise, such as walking the dog or doing some gardening. 58 There are quite a lot of them, such as walking and running groups, dance classes, etc. On your own, you could go horse riding or swimming, or just download fitness exercise programs and do it at home.

59 If you have free time at the weekend, you could book some time with a personal trainer, who can come to your house, or you could meet him at the gym. If your life is not as regular, you could choose the next couple of minutes you have to try an exercise DVD, or put your running shoes on and run for any length of time.

As you see, everything counts when you are doing exercise. Whatever your lifestyle is, you will be able to have something that suits you. 60 Just sit down with a cup of tea, read this article again, and have a think about your options. Then finish the tea, get up, get going, and don't stop.

- A. Good exercise is necessary for physical health.
- B. The key could be to find the right type of exercise.
- C. If it is fitness you are after, group activities will be suitable.
- D. You'd better create a personalized plan to get you into shape.
- E. In this case, a type of exercise based on boxing may be right for you.
- F. In other words, you can always find personalized exercise by yourself.
- G. For people who are extremely busy, it is easier to fit exercise into daily lives.

第二卷(共50分)

-,	语法填空	(共10	小题:	邑小题 1	1分,	共10	分

在下列句子中的空白处填入适当内容或括号内单词的正确形式,

- 1. He____(go) to school at 6:30 every morning.
- 2. The traffic in our city is already bad, and it____(get) even worse.
- 3. The violin will have to be tuned before it____(play.
- 4. Mr. Lim___(reach) his office an hour ago but he still hasn't started working.
- 5. If you go to the Science Museum, you___(see)a lot of interesting exhibitions.
- 6. Jack____ (read) a book with all his attention when the power was suddenly cut off
- 7. This medicine___(save) millions people's lives since it was put into use.
- 8. He has spent years ____(train) for space travel, and today his dream is going to come true



9.	David	likes	watching	TV	his	wife	is	fond	of	seeing	movies.
----	-------	-------	----------	----	-----	------	----	------	----	--------	---------

- 10. Usually, it's so crowded_____ I can't find anywhere to sit.
- 二、课文填空(共10个空;每空1分,满分10分)

I am always the first person <u>1</u> the office. The mornings are always very busy and the afternoons are even <u>2</u>! Meetings and phone calls <u>3</u> a large part of the day. Every minute of the day <u>4</u> urgent matters. By around eight o' clock, I usually find some time to do my own paperwork and <u>5</u> some personal e-mails.

The sisters' father, Richard, started <u>6</u> Venus and Serena when they were young children. He was always been very <u>7</u> his daughters , training them hard to <u>8</u> each other. Brandi, the sisters' mother, taught her daughters at home <u>9</u>

they completed their high school while developing ?their tennis career .Today, both sisters are stu dying design at collage. They have already expressed a keen interest in working in design after the ir tennis career 10

- 三、翻译句子(共5小题:每题2分, 满分10分)
- 1. 我正要出门突然电话响了, (be about to)
- 2. 几年间,他的英语口语进步很大。(over the years)
- 3. 当他对工作感到乏味时, 他就听听音乐。(be bored with)
- 4. 如果家长能够参与其中, 教育会取得更好的效果。(get involved in)
- 5, 他作为这个时代最伟大的作家将被人们所记忆。(remember as)
- 四、书面表达(20分)

假设你是高一(1)班李华,与你以前的外籍教师 Mrs. Green 一直保持联系。近日她来信询问你的近况,请根据以下提示给她回复一封邮件。

- 1. 简要介绍自己最近的学习和生活:
- 2 告知你已报名参加 12 月 5 日的"国际志愿者日"系列活动,并简要介绍为此所做的准备。
- 3 希望她有机会重访校园。

注意:

- 1 词数不少于 60:
- 2 可适当加入细节,使内容充实、行文连贯:
- 3 开头已给出。不计入总词数。

Dear Mrs Green:

I'm so glad to hear from you.

Yours.

Li Hua



北京高考在线是长期为中学老师、家长和考生提供新鲜的高考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划以及实用的升学讲座活动等全方位服务的升学服务平台。自 2014 年成立以来一直致力于服务北京考生,助力干万学子,圆梦高考。

目前,北京高考在线拥有旗下拥有北京高考在线网站和北京高考资讯微信公众号两大媒体矩阵,关注用户超 10 万+。

北京高考在线_2018年北京高考门户网站

http://www.gaokzx.com/

北京高考资讯微信: bj-gaokao



北京高考资讯

关于我们

北京高考资讯隶属于太星网络 旗下,北京地区高考领域极具 影响力的升学服务平台。

北京高考资讯团队一直致力于 提供最专业、最权威、最及时、 最全面的高考政策和资讯。期 待与更多中学达成更广泛的合 作和联系。 长按二维码 识别关注



微信公众号: bj-gaokao

官方网址:www.gaokzx.com

咨询热线: 010-5751 5980